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Present:  Administrative Committee Members Present:  In person - Ana Montes, Mateo Camarillo, Karin Hieta, Lyle Millage, via teleconference  Jeffrey Mondon, Ken McEldowney Also present in person:  Taura OLariscy, Susan Bogue, Jessica Vasquez, Katherine Morehouse, via teleconference Sindy Yun, Cherrie Connor, Benjamin Schein.  Members of the public, Sue McCamber, Mike Scott, UCan, Su Nguyen, Carmen Lopez, San Diego Voter Minority Outreach, Esther Northrup, Cox and Jeff Compton, Telscape. 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Mateo Camarillo at 11:00 a.m. Mateo Camarillo, introduced himself and members of the administrative committee.  Members of the public introduced themselves.
1. Approval of Minutes:  Motion to approve minutes, subject to some spelling corrections, was made by Ken McEldowney.  The motion was seconded by Ana Montes.  The motion was approved by a voice vote with Lyle Millage abstaining because he was not present at the meeting that was the subject of the minutes.
2. Legal Liaison:  

a. Conflict of Interest Update.  No updates on the conflict of issue were offered.  Members of the Administrative Committee expressed concern that this committee, which makes no decisions and is advisory only, is subject to conflict of interest issues when the Insurance Commission, which actually makes decision, is not.  CD will take the issue to Comm. Gruenich.  Members are encouraged to write letters discussing this specific incongruity to the CPUC.
b. Other legal developments since last meeting:  There are no new legal developments since the last meeting.
3.  Marketing Programs

· Review Marketing RFP:  Cherrie Conner of CD gave information on the pre-bid conference held on July 31, 2007.  Mateo gave a history of LifeLine program marketing.  Traditionally, marketing has been geared towards 80% new customer generation with 20% for existing customer awareness of the program and any changes to the program.  Members of the AC commented that different types of CBOs have different levels of effectiveness in outreach.  
The administrative committee adjourned for lunch at 12:30 p.m. and reconvened at 1:40 p.m.
 6.    Public Comments   Carmen Lopez, Jeff Compton, Esther Northrup and Sue Macomber were present and commenting on LifeLine programs as members of the public.  Comments were heard from the public to the effect that income verification requirements affects the eligibility of undocumented residents.  Jeff Compton of Telscape commented that there should be a standard blank form available for applicants so that unsuccessful applicants can get a qualifying application as quickly as possible to the third party verifying agent.  Further comments were that seniors are good areas for outreach.  Carmen Lopez commented that completing application is problematic for some populations, applicants should be able to add to existing applications.

Both Cox and Telscape commented that increasing the response interval to 104 days are very likely to improve the verification response rate.  Telscape further commented that the transition to third party verification was a very frustrating period for service providers.  Compton felt that the designers of the process saw the interaction as business to business rather than a grass roots effort with multiple contacts and transmission of forms necessary for a successful outcome.  Telscape felt that the industry ideas for solving the response rate were unable to be implemented.  Both Telscape and Cox raised the issue of CPUC Consumer Affairs Bureau overturns being categorized as informal complaints against the telephone company.
Industry representatives also discussed the benefits of EFT payments of ULTS claims versus the checks that are currently being mailed by the Controller’s office.
7.  Telecommunications Division Liaison  reports:
· Solix contract update:  CD staff reported that an amendment to the Solix contract had been executed which provided for the additional necessary contact identified in D. 07-05-030.  This contract amendment is valued at approximately $10,000,000 per year.  It was determined that a contract amendment was not necessary to effect first class postage on LifeLine mailings.
· Update on the ULTS Verification suspension and other  process improvements:
CD staff relayed results of Solix examination of the results of the June 1 – 9 verification form mailing to LifeLine customers:
Verifications 

Forms sent


7936

Forms returned

4833

Verification response rate
64.21%

Certifications




Forms sent


28,825

Forms returned

13,146

Certification response rate
49%

Random document checks

Requests sent


243

Documents returned

  78

Document request response
 36.11%

· Res. T-17091 ULTS budget resolution
· Fiscal
8.     Pending Changes of Regulations and Legislations:   The only pending change in regulation is the Public Program OIR workshop being conducted on August 15.
9.     ULTSAC Annual Report  Status:  With no member of the AC volunteering to work with Mateo Camarillo, Katherine Morehouse indicated that she would draft a version for Mateo to work on and present at the October meeting.
10.   Review of Administrative Committee vacancy status -  No new nominations were forwarded at the meeting.  Katherine Morehouse, CD staff, indicated that she was pursuing some nominations to take empty carrier spots on the AC.
11.   Future Meeting Date.  The meeting was set for October at a Sacramento location.  CD staff will poll the members and determine the best date.
12.    The meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.
� 	These locations are accessible to people with disabilities.  If specialized accommodations for the disabled are needed at any of the locations of this meeting, e.g., sign language interpreters please call the PUC Public Advisor at (415) 703-2074 // email:  public.advisor@cpuc.ca.gov three business days in advance of the meeting.  Meeting location where accommodations are required should be specified.





